 Northeast Elementary School PTO Meeting Minutes
March 3rd, 2021
[bookmark: _Hlk34239076]Total in Attendance: 9
Parents - Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, Tina Glidden, Rebecca Platt, Rachel Hampton, Amanda Pompa, Rach Cowperthwaite, 
Staff – Brenda Greene, Amanda Warner, Debbie Rodriguez (BOE)
Meeting called to order at: Approximately 7:03pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian
President’s Welcome: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, PTO President welcomed everyone to the meeting and said she was in the process of planning a March Family Event for the NES Students & Families.
Vice President’s Welcome: Kirsteen Alicia, NES PTO VP was not in attendance.
Secretary’s Report:  Amanda Pompa, NES PTO Secretary went over the minutes for the 2/3/2021 PTO meeting minutes.  All in attendance reviewed, and voted to approve the minutes.
Corresponding Secretary’s report:  Tina Glidden, NES PTO Corresponding secretary let everyone know that the Stop & Shop fundraiser balance was still $520.03 and Amazon Smile was still at $348.52.
Treasurer’s Report: Rachel Hampton, NES PTO Treasurer went over the Treasurer’s Report as well as the Budget and showed that the accounts were balanced at $3,725.60.  She let people know that there was only 1 check which remained outstanding from staff members.  Dr. Greene checked with the staff member and confirmed that it was or would very soon be deposited.  Rachel also informed us that a decision to side with us and release the donation in question to us from the Raise Craze dispute.  Everyone in attendance voted on the Budget & the Treasurer’s Report and both were approved. 
Principle Tidbits: Dr. Greene, NES Principal reminded everyone that 3/4/2021 was going to be a virtual learning day for NES staff to be vaccinated.  She also let everyone know that there wouldn’t be any school on 3/12 or 3/13, and that there were going to be early release days on 3/17 & 3/18 for virtual parent-teacher conferences.  Dr. Greene said that the Square 1 Art fundraiser projects came out wonderful, orders are due by 3/15 and that they received a check for an order of an unknown artist but she’d take care of tracking it down.  She said that the school year was still going great and that the students all seem happy & calm.  Dr Greene also informed us that State testing was set to begin at the end of March.  She said that the Muson’s fundraiser had brought in over $3,000 and then finished up by letting us know how adorable & tasty the Hot Chocolate Bar was and how thankful the staff was that it was done for them.  

Old Business
Square 1 Art:  NES Principal, Dr. Brenda provided an update during her tidbits (see above).

Teacher Appreciation Updated: (Hot Chocolate Bar) Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that everything was made/put together with love which must have been what made it so tasty.  She said that along with the Hot Chocolate there were lots of snacks, toppings & treats for them to add or enjoy separately.  She said that some of the staff did send over Thank You emails to the PTO as well.  She then requested ideas for the upcoming Staff Appreciation Week in May for which Amanda Pompa agreed to be the Chairperson of again.

February Family Event: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian said that the last event which was a virtual game night consisting of 5-6 families playing Scattegories online was fun & successful.  She said they played a total of 3 games this time around and that it all went well.

New Business
March Family Event: All in attendance decided that the PTO would skip doing a Family Event in March and plan something different for April.  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian  suggested a possible virtual paint-night or a Netflix Watch Party.  

Mini Grant Program: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian let us know that 1 request for a mini grant was received from the 3rd grade NES Teachers, Mrs. Warner & Ms. Doyle.  Amanda Warner was present and explained to everyone that they were in need of some new indoor recess board games.  The teachers put together an Amazon Wish List for $75 each.  The request was approved and Mrs. Warner said she would forward along their wish list to Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian to purchase.

Boon Supply Fundraiser:  Amanda Pompa let everyone know that she had signed the school up for a virtual fundraiser that would run (formally) from 4/22 through 5/7.  However, a link would be provided for shopping to begin sooner and the fundraiser will continue to run online through 7/31.  She confirmed with Tina Glidden that she would be able to post the info & the link on the NES PTO website & with Dr. Greene that she’d be able to share the link on the NES Facebook page.

Extra News:  Dr. Greene let us know that after 30+ years as the NES Librarian, Mrs. Rock, would be retiring in June.  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian and everyone else in attendance agreed that the PTO would definitely need to come up with something to do for her.  

The meeting was motioned to be adjourned at approximately 7:37pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian.  
All in attendance were in favor.


The next ZOOM: PTO Meeting is scheduled for 
WEDNESDAY, April 7th, 2021 @7pm   
Meeting ID: 502 094 7119   Passcode: NESPTO
